
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:   Mayor and Council Members 
 
FROM: Greg Meszaros, Director, Austin Water Utility 
   
DATE:  December 15, 2011 
 
SUBJECT: Council Agenda Item 2. Service Extension Request No. 3037 
 
 
This memorandum serves to provide clarification on today’s discussion on Council 
Agenda Item 2. Service Extension Request No. 3037 (SER) for Water Service to Sinno 
and Associates Ltd., owner of Foundation Retail Development located within the 
Drinking Water Protection Zone and the City’s 2-mile extra-territorial jurisdiction. 
 
Staff has confirmed this item was recommended by the Water and Wastewater 
Commission on December 14, 2011 with a 4-2-1 vote (motion sheet attached). The 
recommendation by the Water & Wastewater Commission was accurately included in 
Changes & Corrections as read into the record. Austin Water Utility staff misstated the 
action taken by the Water and Wastewater Commission at the dais. Additionally, this 
item was recommended by the Environmental Board on November 16, 2011 with a 5-0 
vote with 2 members absent (motion sheet attached). The action should have been 
noted in the Request for Council Action (RCA), but was inadvertently omitted. 
 
The key issues concerning this item focus on:  

• The difference between current code requirements and what is entitled under 
Chapter 245 (specifically with regard to impervious cover); and  

• Groundwater availability should the applicant pursue the drilling of a well.  
 
Attached is a memorandum issued to the Environmental Board regarding Watershed 
Protection Department’s review of the SER, which includes relevant information. Staff 
will work to compile the additional information requested in a follow-up memorandum 
prior to Council consideration on January 12, 2012. 
 
Should you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
Cc: Marc A. Ott, City Manager 

Rudy Garza, Assistant City Manager 
 Sue Edwards, Assistant City Manager 
 Victoria Li, Director, Watershed Protection Department 














